Division
Meeting Schedule
JAugust 21, 2011 - ANNUAL PICNIC

September 16, 2011 - Steubenville, OH
Area Model Railroaders

Bring’n’Brag

Anything Goes
Boxcars

Online Structures
Steam Power
Bridges

Passenger Equipment
Cabooses

Layout Photographs
Hopper Bottom Cars

Scratchbuilt structures abound on Mike
Hohn’s layout, open after the June meet-
ing in Morgantown, WV.
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From the Super's Desk

This month I would like to correct an oversight on
my part. [ failed to acknowledge and congratulate
the winners of the 2011 Mid-Central Regional
Convention contests. Keith DeVault won both 2nd
and 3rd places in the black & white model photo
and 3rd place for his prototype color slide. Neal
Schorr won 3rd place for his color photo of a model.
Dick Flock won 1st places in both the color slide
of a model and color slide of the prototype. Frank
Benders won 2nd place for his caboose model.
Congratulations also go to Gary Burdette, former
member of Division 2 and current Assistant Superintendent of Division 9.
Gary is the newest Master Model Railroader.

In light of the growing threat of identity theft, Congress has restricted
how our information is shared. The National Model Railroad Association
has declared that Regions and Divisions also restrict how our personal
information is shared. We are asked to use the BCC (blind carbon copy)
feature when e-mailing a number of members at one time. This prevents
anyone else from seeing the e-mail addresses of the other addressees. Put
your own e-mail address in the To: line to complete the process. In the
same vein, we are asked to not publish directories with members names
and addresses, etc. without express permission of those listed. Only elected
officials, membership volunteers, AP volunteers, etc. will have access to
member information.

I would like to remind all of you that the Annual Picnic is a family
affair and Henley Park at Leetsdale is a delightful and relaxing park for
the entire family. There are water sprinklers to keep hot youngsters cool
and equipment for play. The trains across the street are plenty to keep us
railfans occupied. The Division will provide hot dogs and hamburgers,
fixings and drinks. Hans Werner will bring the grill. Each attendee should
bring something to add to the feast. There is something special this year.
The Youth in Model Railroading prize is a DCC train set that will be given
to one lucky child (under 16). A special lottery will be held at the picnic and
the train set will be awarded. That should be additional incentive to attend
the picnic and add to the fun. See you there!

.. Susan Werner
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Minutes From Last Meeting

Superintendent Susan Werner called the June 26, 2011
meeting to order at 2:30 p.m. The meeting was held at
the Mon Valley Railroad Club in Morgantown, WV. The
attendance was 58 members, with no new members and
two guests. They were Gavin Lantz and John Lindsay both
members of the Mon Valley Club. Susan recognized our host
Gary Deavers president of the club, who thanked everyone
for attending and to enjoy your visit here in the Mountain
State. The new pass the hat was used and everyone was
thankful for the hat.

Minutes from the last meeting of May 15, 2011 were
approved by the membership with no corrections or
additions.

The Treasurer Mr. Volkwein gave his report that the
division is solvent and all income and expenses have been
audited from the Jamboree. Because of attendance and
expenses from the Jamboree we made a small profit.

Steve Ross brought the company store for Dick Flock,
so please stop after the meeting if you would like to purchase
anything. Susan mentioned that when the company store
purchases new books, she sends out a mass email to anyone
on the roster, so if you would like the information about any
new books, please ask Susan to put your name on the list.
This is only for Division 2 members only.

Tom Gaus presented his report on membership that we
have 239 active members and our web page last month we
had 6,544 page requests.

Bob Meier the Free Mo chairman stated that we have
a 25 x 35 space at the Greenberg Show on July 16 and 17
which will be at the Monroeville Convention Center. If you
would like to volunteer to help out at the show, please get
in touch with Bob.

Paul Gallick on Bring N Brag, he has 7 entries in the
category of “Bridges”, please stop by and vote for your
favorite one.

Bud Brock on the video library stated that if anyone
needs a video, he has the library available.

Mike Hohn the assistant superintendent gave his report
that the next meeting will be the annual picnic which will
take place on August 21% at the park in Leetsdale starting
around noon, and the September meeting will be held in
Steubenville, Ohio with our hosts having 8 layouts open for
visiting. The Achievement Program led by Dennis Vaccaro
presented the Golden Spike award to Marge Meehan. Well
done Marge and Susan wanted other people to work on
the award also, so we can have a good showing at the next
convention.

John Gallagher head of the Education Program
announced his retirement from the Education Program and
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Jack Pscherer was appointed to succeed John. Please talk to
Jack if you would like to present a clinic or potential clinics
at our meetings or at the regional conventions.

Susan acknowledged the past winners at the Regional
Convention which was held at Geneva on the Lake, and she
would like to see more entries and as mentioned before try
to get some achievement certificates.

In old business Susan has directories of the membership
at.50 each Susan stated that the early bird registration forms
are available for the Highline to Pittsburgh convention, and
has the forms on the front table, so please stop after the
meeting, fill out the paper and get registered. Tom Gaus
mentioned that the forms are available at our website, and at
the convention website, www.highlinetopittsburgh.org. The
convention already has 8 early registrations. The flyer for
the model of a B & O pump house is available now, which
is being manufactured by Monroe Models in Wisconsin and
they are available in the following scales O,S, HO, and N.

In Old Business was a motion that was tabled from
the last meeting to the floor and seconded that the division
write a check to NMRA for helping defray the cost of
putting material on digital in the amount of $ 1,000 dollars,
motion defeated, another motion for $ 500.00 so moved and
seconded and was also defeated, then another motion to send
a check for $ 200.00 for this year and also to be reviewed
after the convention for next year was passed. The treasurer
was then instructed to forward a check to the NMRA.

There was no other old business and also no New
Business before the group.

For the good of the division, Susan told everyone to
bring children, grandchildren to the picnic, so a lucky child
will be presented the Youth in Model Railroad prize of a
DCC model train set, which was donated to our group by
Division 11.

Marge Meehan has pens that she had made up for our
group at the front table.

SEE “Minutes,” p. 4 ...

The Keystone Flyer is published ten times a year by Division Two
of the National Model Railroad Association, Mid-Central Region.

Subscription to the Flyer is included with your NMRA membership
if you reside within the geographical boundaries of Division Two. Ad-
ditional, or non-member, yearly subscriptions are available for $5.00.
Make checks payable to: Division Two, NMRA-MCR and send with
name, address, and phone number to Vagel Keller, Editor, P. O. Box
5130, Pittsburgh, PA 15206.

Pike ads are available to publicize your home or club model rail
empires for a $15.00 yearly fee. You may supply artwork or have it
produced by the editor for a nominal fee. Pike ads are also posted on the
Division’s website: http://www.keystonedivision.org
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Bring’n’Brag

June’s Bring ‘n’ Brag contest was held at the Mon
Valley Railroad Club of West Virginia in Morgantown, WV.
“Bridges,” was the category of the month, and there were
seven entries.

Firstplace voting was won by Neal Schorr for his O Scale
“Sherman’s Creek Bridge.” Since the bridge is installed in
his PRR inspired layout, Neal entered photographs of both
the prototype and the model along with the molds he made
to cast the stone arches. While the original molds were
made in 1999 he just finished the detailing of the bridge this
spring with railings and structural reinforcements.

Second place went to Steve Raque for his HO scale six
span deck girder trestle. Steve’s model is incorporated into
the trackwork at the Mon Valley Railroad Club layout. It
included 2 spans made from Micro Engineering kits, four
scratchbuilt spans including rivet strips made with a NWSL
Riveter, and hydrocal cast piers.

Third place voting ended in a tie between Marge Meehan
and Joel Everly. Marge entered an N-Scale fishbelly truss
bridge built from a Faller kit. She painted it with acrylic

Paul Gallick

paints and weathered it with chalks. Joel entered an HO scale ﬁ'.g
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truss bridge, which he built from Plastruct, sized as a lift-out
segment across a doorway on his layout.

Other entries for June’s contest included:

Keith DeVault entered an HO Truss bridge to which he
had added extra bracing and bridge tie track.

Robert Hickman entered a diorama that included a wood
pile bent bridge, plaster over foam landscape, and several
laser cut wood structures.

Bill DeFoe entered a scratchbuilt HO scale signal
bridge made from brass and styrene with Oregon Pacific
target heads.

Thanks to everyone who brought in models and voted.

The next contest will be in August at the annual summer
picnic at Henley Park located in Leetsdale, PA where the
modeling category will be “Passenger Equipment.”

Bring’n’Brag Standings:

Name Points Name Points

Marge Meehan 24 Dennis Williams 5
Neal Schorr 24 Joel Everly 4
Bill DeFoe 13 Tim Moffat 4
Keith DeVault 8 Blaine Reynolds 4
Robert Hickman 8 Charlie Hallman 2
Dick Flock 6 Eric Hansmann 2
Steve Hertzer 6 Jim Kubanick 2
John Ainsworth 5 Georgeann Reid 2
Jim Dodds 5 Dennis Vaccaro 2
Steve Raque 5

= ¥ 3 - S — A = .' N
Coal mine on the Mon Valley RR Club of West Virginia
club’s layout in Morgantown, WV. Dennis Lippert photo.
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At left is a picture of a picture of Neal Schorr’s
model of the PRR’s arched bridge over Sher-
man’s Creek, which took 1st place in the June
B’n’B voting. Dennis Lippert photo.

Joel Everly’s through truss, below, tied for 3d
place in B'n’B votes. Paul Gallick photo.

Steve Raque’s viaduct, at left
on the Morgantown Club’s
layout, won 2d place in the
June B'n'B contest, while
Marge Meehan tied for 3d
with her deck truss bridge,
below.

“Minutes,” cont'd ...

Marge Meehan has pens that she had made up for our
group at the front table.

Mike Hohn mentioned that his layout will be open after
the meeting today; maps are available at the front table.

Today’s program will be a slide show by Keith DeVault
on a collection from an estate of a long time railfan Augie
Mastrogiuseppe.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was
approved at 3:16 p.m.
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Susan Werner, CEO
292 Salem Church Rd.
Belle Vernon, PA 15012

Scotia Harbor ~
& Moose Point

Cumberiand and
Lake Erte Railroad

“The Laure!l Ridge Route”

R.]. Prehoda, Operations Manager

Serving Scuthwestern Pennsylvania with connections to:
B&O, CP&W, Erie Lackawanna, N&W. NYC, P&WY, PRR, WM

: swerner48@yahoo.com
Railway; D. E. Baker, V.P. of Operations
The Downeast Route 118 Laurlis Lane, Johnstown, PA 15904 dbakerrr@aol.com
HUNTINGDON o 1
@ UNTINGDO ) Turtl“e Creek Ra:lroad
RAILWAY Lo The Hardshell Route
“THE ALLEGHENY ROUTE™

Serving the Center of the Universe

Ken Hanawalt (724) 941-6107
Carl Volkwein (724) 941-6954
email: KLL.LHanawalt@verizon.net

Snappy Service

FREEPORT AND CONEMAUGH
The Yellowjacket Line

PRl

Mon Valley Ralroad Club

RUFFSDALE, PA 15679
(724) 696-3028

SALTSBURG AND SLICKVILLE * 128 Pleasant St.
Serving PA Coal Country Downtown Morgantown, WV
Robert Livrone, Owner/Operator  Lower Burrell, PA Call (304) 284-9567 for more details
=WV CRP = WEST VIRGINIA CENTRAL &
=& = PITTSBURG RAILWAY Richard H. Flock, CEO
E. ROY WARD B 337 Elm Drive
719 ROLLING HILLS RD. ‘.- Greensburg, PA 15601

724-850-8882

HO/HON3

Blacklog & Shade Gap Eastern
Railroad

Vagel Keller, Gen’l. Manager
vckeller@comcast.net

Follow our construction progress online at:
http://www.railroad-line.com/forum/topic.asp?TOPIC_ID=22893

PENNSYLVANIA RAILROAD
NORTH JERSEY BRANCH

John W. Wesner
Owner & Chief Engineer
3844 Henley Dr., Pittsburgh, PA 15235
412-731-7393 wesnerj@asme.org

PENNSYLVANIA RAILROAD
. MIDDLE DIVISION R
Tbe Standard d? aifeoad of the World!
Neal A. Schorr  NMRA #69443

Owner & Chief Engineer
Wexford, PA

DB + UP PENN WEST
L STREETCAR LINE
HO Scale Under Construction
Robert F. Hickman Owner
Pittsburgh, PA &

EMAIL: wvuho@aol.com Chief Engineer

ENOXVILLE INNERCONECTING RATLROAD

Office: 236 Alice St.
Pittsburgh, PA
15210

Mel Dithrich
Pres. & Gen. Mgr.

H.O. NMRA 8C48

Rutland & Rock Ridge
232 Old Farm Road
Cranberry Towship, PA 16066

Haulin’ Black Diamonds

Fred Roney, President
fredron@zoominternet.net

R&RR

Keystone Flyer

August 2011, Volume 53, Issue 7

Page 5



Division 2 Picnic
Where: Henley Park, Leetsdale, PA -- Same place as last year.

When: Sunday August 21, 2011. We'll start gathering at 12:30 and aim to have food ready around
1:00. The business meeting will follow, while everyone is napping from all the good food.

Food: The division will supply meat, bread, and sodas. IMPORTANT: please e-mail Michael Hohn
with the number of people in your party and the covered dish you will be bringing. Contact information
is below. Bring 1 serving for every item you will put on your plate (usually 6) times the number in your
party.

Parking: Lots of parking on the street.

Seating: We do have a shelter with tables, but some space is needed for food and Bring n Brag. You
might want to bring a folding chair for long-term comfort. It's up to you.

Contact Information: Michael Hohn, 304-296-6303 (home) 304-594-2331 (work)
e-mail: mehohn@frontier.com. Call with the number in your party, what covered dish you will be
bringing, and any questions.

MAP TO THE
AUGUST 21, 2011
PICNIC

11th St
AMBRIDGE, PA

SEWICKLEY, PA

Sewickley
Exit

NOT TO SCALE
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MAP TO THE
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STEUBENVILLE to MARTINS FERRY
is APPROXIMATELY 20 MILES
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The Keystone Flyer
Division Two, NMRA, MCR
266 Gateshead Drive
McMurray, PA 15317

@

@
\ 4
NEXT MEETING:
August 21, 2011 - PICNIC

Henley Park
Leetsdale, PA

Non-Profit
Organization
U. S. Postage

PAID
Pittsburgh, PA
PERMIT No.

2819

Western Pennsylvania Est. 1938

Model Railroad Museum

5507 Lakeside Drive, Gibsonia, Pa. 15044

Formerly the Pittsburgh Model Railroad Historical Socicty

(724) 444-6944

W?’

MID-MON VALLEY
MODEL RAILROAD

s\

159 Main Street, New Eagle, PA
Meetings: Fridays 7:30 pm

Visttors Welcome
MEMBERSHIP OPEN

2209 Walnut Street
McKeesport, PA

Model Railroad, Museum, and Library

A modeler’s information resource!
OPEN Every Monday: 7:30 - 10 PM

PHONE (724) 266-4787

E-Mail: ohiovalleylines@yahoo.com

All aspects of "S™":
* Scale  Narrow Gauge

Monthly meetings
Two portable layouts

Membership open
Contact: Jon Knox 412-761-6920

BEAVER COUNTY
MODEL RAILROAD and HISTORICAL SOCIETY

=7 Y

o

2 Visitors Welcome 1

416 6th St.
Monaca, PA 15061 1

Worknights: Tuesdays 7:30
www.bcmrr.railfan.net




